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Pro working 
class/missing 
middle budget 

Continuous  From the commencement of the 2017/2018 UP SRC’s 
term, our goal has been to prioritize the SRC Study 
Finance portfolio.  
 

Through various budget cuts the SRC has 
managed to provide the Study Finance 
portfolio with R2,200,000.      

The role of an SRC is to serve 
students. By cutting out all forms 
of wasteful expenditure, such as 
SRC benchmarking trips, the 
2017/2018 SRC has managed to 
assist 100’s of students enter the 
gates of UP.  
 
I believe that in future, SRC’s 
should continue this practice.  

Constitutional 
Amendments   

27 June 2018 The 2017/2018 UP SRC set out to amend the UP 
Constitution of Student Governance. In consultation with 

The UP CSG amendments made provision 
for, amongst other things: 

The process of amending the UP 
CSG comes with several 



Constitutional Tribunal, on the 27th of June the UP SRC 
submitted various constitutional amendments to the UP 
Council.   

1) Improvements in SRC Election 

procedure  

2) Increased SRC accountability 

The creation of a Transformation sub-
council and Post Graduate student sub-
council   

limitations, most notably being 
that structural changes cannot 
be made. Future SRC’s need to 
go about the process of 
constitutional review so that 
certain structural changes can be 
made to the CSG.   
 
 

Transformation 
in TUKS RES 

Continuous  Transformation at UP, especially in the TUKS RES space, 
has been a contentious issue for several years. Since the 
onset of the current UP SRC’s term in 2017, issues of 
transformation in the TUKS RES space have been brought 
to the attention of relevant stakeholders, most notably 
the UP Council.   

Over the UP SRC’s 4th Quarter in office 
we have seen many of our efforts in 
transforming the TUKS RES space bare 
fruit. A process of renaming Residences 
as well as Residences Corridors has 
begun to take place.      
 
Furthermore, by working with key 
committees such as STUKU, we have 
seen massive amounts of transformation 
in RES activities. 

Going forward I believe that 
more engagement needs to take 
space in the TUKS RES space re: 
Transformation.  

Student Hunger Continuous  Since taking office the SRC has embarked on several food 
drives to tackle the issue of student hunger.  
 
The SRC has also been in engagements with various 
stakeholders, both internal and external, in regard to 
realising the dream of under R10 meals. 
 
The SRC has been in contact with various stakeholders 
including the CRC and private funders regarding the 
funding of food distribution points.   
 

In progress  The 2017/2018 SRC as well as 
future SRC’s need to continue 
the fight for affordable meals on 
campus. I am confident that in 
the 5th and final quarter of the 
2017/2018 SRC’s term that at 
least one distribution point for 
the under R10 meals will be 
installed. However, it is 
important that during the SRC 
handover period, the 2019 SRC 
need to continue the fight for 



The UP SRC has also approached the City of Tshwane in 
an attempt to use the Cities Food Bank in order to assist 
students in need.  
 

affordable student meals on all 
campuses.   
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